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Reading: Please continue to take the time to read with your child nightly.  We have been focusing strongly on “Jabber the Reteller” and learning how to do a proper oral retell in our own words. The retell is what tells whether your child understands what they have read (Comprehension). We always refer to our “Retelling Rocket”(during read alouds and small group guided reading. Students know to begin their retell with “I just read about…” telling, who, what, where. To tell what happened or what we learned in a non-fiction book, we use “order words” (first, next, then, after that, suddenly, later, in the end, finally). Have them try to remember as much as they can, in the order it happened, before looking back in the book for prompting. This week, we will add “Skippy Frog” and “Tryin’ Lion” to our C.A.F.E. menu to help us read the words (“Accuracy”). Skippy teaches us that i we don’t know a word we can “skip it, skip it” but then have to remember to “hop back to it” and try again. “Tryin’ Lion” reminds us to keep trying to word and to not “let the word win!”
Sight Words: Gr. 1                                                                              Gr. 2

         
                                                   
Writing: Last week in writing we worked on editing our stories.  Our main focus was on starting each sentence with an upper case letter and ending each sentence/idea with punctuation.  Students enjoyed helping each other edit their work and did a great job going back and fixing/editing stories they have been working on.
Math: We continue to work on building our basic number sense with a focus on numbers to 20 for Gr 1’s and a focus on numbers to 50 for Gr. 2s. We will continue to work on the mental math strategy: “Get in at a Glance” where students “subitize” (or see/recognize quickly) the number of objects or dots in various arrangements. We will primarily focus on representing numbers to 20 (Gr. 1) and numbers to 50 (Gr. 2’s) in different ways including: showing a number in two groups, on a ten/double ten frame, drawing a picture, the numeral and number word. Have your child practice choosing a number and telling about/showing it in as many ways as he/she can. 

More Math Practice (for those who want extra to do at home): 1) For each number from 0-20 (Gr. 1’s) and 0-50 (Gr. 2’s), write the number word on a recipe card and the numeral on another piece. Practice matching the number words with numeral cards. 2) Write numbers 1-20 (Gr. 1’s) or 20-50 (Gr. 2s). Call out a number and have your child point out the number called or point to a number and have your child name the number that you point to. Have your child say what number comes before and after that number. What is “1 more/less, 2 more/less than that number? 3) Have your child practice counting forward and backwards beginning and ending at various numbers (i.e. backwards by 1s from 13-7 or 42-25 etc. 

Important Messages and Reminders:
Reminder Tuesday is a ½ Day, 11 am dismissal (teachers have Professional Learning)
Milk Orders are due this Tuesday, Oct. 24th

PJ Bash $ due no later than this Tuesday.  PJ Bash is this Friday (Oct. 27th) from 3:10-8:00 pm.
 Picture Retakes are this Friday for those who requested retakes!
Halloween Costumes: Please do not send your child’s costume to school on Tuesday, October 31st. We worry about costumes getting ruined or forgotten at school. Instead, we ask on Tues. Oct. 31st ,that your child wears orange and black. Students will be rotating around to various classrooms to enjoy fun Halloween activities on this day.  Let me know if you want to send in a healthy snack for our class Halloween Party.  Thank you! ( 

